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Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors -

Congratulations on double speak.

Where “clarifying “ actually mean’s capitulation to the money
of oil & gas. Your vote to allow this hypocrisy will mark you on
the wrong side of history and against those who worked for
years on a general plan update that put in health and safety
requirements for people and the planet.

Do you remember the giant Japanese movie monster
Godzilla? Created by nuclear pollution there was only one way
to save us from the gigantic lizard.

Let's call climate change Godzilla.

Just when we learn that transition from fossil fuels and health
safety zones can save us, you wrong way supervisors yank
the solutions out of the general plan because | guess you were
elected with oil money and this is what you must do.

Shame on Parvin, Gorrell and Long if you put the oil industry
above a child's health.

Let me “clarify” what you have: moral failure.

I'm under no illusion that my email will sway the power of
money.

But if just one of you looks deeply into your heart you can
emerge today as a better person.

| will drive to the meeting in my low cost electric car | bought
in memory of Carmen Ramirez. Perhaps you can be as
beloved and respected as she is but time is running out on you
as well.

John Brooks
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